
 

 

 
TERM 2        ISSUE  No. 7 2019    9 May 2019 

     The school and the community in joint partnership for 39 years of teaching and learning for our children. 
ΨA Kids Matter School because kids do matter at Eastbourne Primary School.Ω 

Eastbourne Primary School provides high quality and engaging educational programs that encourage opportunities for success. We promote 

positive values within a safe, supportive and caring environment for our school community. 

We acknowledge that Eastbourne Primary School is built on Boonerwrung land. 

      C O N T A C T   
Eastbourne Primary School, Allambi Avenue, Capel Sound 

Phone:  5986 4884            Fax:  5986 1001                        email:eastbourne.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 Newsletter is also available on our website at—www.eastbourne.vic.edu.au  0427016460 Absence and Communication SMS 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY   

Term 2 2019 

May 
10th - Mothers Day Breakfast and stall 
13thð Assembly 
14thð Naplan 
            Division Swimming Carnival 
15thð Naplan 

            Feeling Safe Yr 5 
16thð Naplan            
17thð 1/2 Swimming 
             Cross Country 
20thð Education  Week Special Assembly                             
10am—Morning Tea 
          STUDENTS DRESS UP  
ά WHAT THEY WOULD LIKE TO BE 
         WHEN I GROW UPέ 
 
22ndð Boys Netball/Girls Footy 
PREP Info - A Taste of School 4-5.30 

 
TERM DATES 2019 

¢ŜǊƳ нΥ ноǊŘ !ǇǊƛƭ ǘƻ нуǘƘ WǳƴŜ 
¢ŜǊƳ оΥ мр Wǳƭȅ ǘƻ нл {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 
¢ŜǊƳ пΥ т hŎǘƻōŜǊ ǘƻ нл 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ 
 

PAYMENTS 
Many families use the Direct Deposit  
facility to make payments for camps,  
excursions and other  requirements that oc-
cur during a school year.  
Eastbourne Primary School Bank Account 
Details are: 

.ŜƴŘƛƎƻ .ŀƴƪ  

.{.Υ соо ллл 
!ŎŎƻǳƴǘ bǳƳōŜǊ мнпрлрмум 

Please include your childΩs name and  
reason for  payment. This facility can be used 
for  instalments and one off  
payments. Please contact the office if you 
would like more details. 

PRINCIPALõS REPORT 
twLb/Lt![Ω{ w9thw¢ 
This month promises to be a very busy month for the whole 
school. The MotherΩs Day Breaky and stall, Education Week, 
Naplan, Cross Country, 1/2 Swimming and camps for years 3 and 4 
are some of the special events to look forward. 
 
YŀǊŀǘŜ YƛŘǎΥ 
A big congratulations to Isobella , Hailey , Baden  and Michayla  for their        
sensational performances at the Karate  Championships in Sydney over the 
school holiday break. All students placed in the competition and did Eastbourne 
Primary School proud. 
 
aƻǘƘŜǊǎ 5ŀȅ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ Υ 
Tomorrow is our first Mothers Day Breakfast which will take place from 8.00am 
outside the Multi Purpose Room (near the Prep Rooms).   
The Mr Wilko Special Egg and Bacon Sandwiches and Juice for all Mums and 
Nanas, Grandmothers and Special Carers. All Families Welcome! 
The Uniform Shop will also be open from 8.30 am. 
aƻǘƘŜǊǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭΥ 
Once again our wonderful Parents and Friends have purchased gifts for our  
students to purchase for their mothers on Sunday. Prices for the gifts range 
from $1.00 to $7.00. 
 
9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ²ŜŜƪ ŀƴŘ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ 9ƴǊƻƭƭƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ нлнлΥ 
aƻƴŘŀȅ aŀȅ нл 
фΥлл – 12noon Open classrooms for parents / grandparents / special friends. 
10 am  Special assembly with musical item organised by Chris Swayn  and 
presentation made to Peter and Joan Clemenger. 
10:40 am  Morning tea 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ aŀȅ нн 
4:00 - 5:30pm      Taste of School and  Foundation 2020 Information and       
Enrolment Afternoon 

 

9ŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ [ŜŀǊƴΥ 
Over recent years we have obtained many resources for our school due to the 

Earn and Learn Program. This program began on May 1 and run until June 25 in 

2019. Please  collect the stickers at Woolworths and send them in. 

 

Stephen Wilkinson 
Principal 

/ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƴƎ пл ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ 
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Naplan starts next week across the country and there are a few changes to the way it is run as we 
are now testing online. There are still four tests—writing, reading, language conventions and       
numeracy but where we used to do them in a week, we can now spread them out over 10 days. 
Staff have been preparing the students but our approach is to tell kids to do their best and donΩt 
put too much pressure on yourselves! We will be providing breakfast on the  Naplan testing    
mornings and this is another opportunity to  reassure students and reduce anxiety. Please help us 
by ensuring that your child is well rested during Naplan and is at school on time, if not earlier for breakfast! 
 
Education Week is also quickly approaching and we are kicking off the week on Monday May 20 with a day    
dedicated to άWhen I grow upΧέ Students will come to school dressed up as their future  occupation. From      
9-10 classrooms are open and welcoming any parents who would like to come in. From 10 we have a special 
assembly, (not a parade) and following that we have a special morning tea and parents are welcome. Then on 
Wednesday May 22 we are offering a άTaste of Schoolέ from  4-5.30 for Foundation students starting school  in 
2020. Children will be able to try out some of our specialist programs while Mums and Dads can get some      
information about our school.  If you know any  kinder kiddies coming to school next year, spread the word.  
On Friday May 24 we have a social skills performance here at school. The theme is ōŜƛƴƎ ōǊŀǾŜ. The theatre 
group is putting on two performances—one for the juniors and one for the 3-6s. 
 
So all in all there  is plenty happening at EPS in teaching and learning. To keep up, and see some pictures follow 
us on facebook. 
 

 
 
Jodie Hornsby 
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IŀƴƴŀƘ  
Hello I am Hannah . I would like to be a YouTuber or a rich person so that I can give money to every poor person. 
If I could be a superhero, I would want to be Flash and the magical powers I would have is flying  or time travel. 
If I could be an animal, I would love to be a Bird. If I could choose  to live in the ocean or the moon, I would 
choose the ocean.  I love that my mum loves to go Op Shopping with me. If I could go anywhere in the world, IΩd 
go to America to see my favourite actor and YouTuber. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

{ƻǇƘƛŜ  
If I could be someone other than myself, I would want to be Lili Rienheart because she is a great actor and she is 
very pretty. If I had magical powers, I would want the power to go back in time to change what happens. If I 
could be a super hero, I would like to be Flash, so I wasnΩt late to class. If I could turn into an animal I would 
choose to be a puppy because my owners would cuddle me. If I had to choose to live in the ocean or the moon, I 
would choose the ocean, because I love to swim and there are no animals on the moon. If I could choose to 
transport myself, I would go to Adelaide, because I have a  friend there that I want to see. 



 

 

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎΥ 

 
On Friday 26th April classroom teachers delivered a lesson specifically teaching students about ΨRESPECTΩΦ Our aim I                              

for all students to respect their peers, respect teachers and other community members. At Eastbourne we set clear                         

expectations around Ψtreating everyone with respectΩΦ  

We began with some discussion around what will it look like, what it will sound like, what does it feel like? For this to   happen we 

need to teach it, reinforce it and continue acknowledging it (at school and at home.)  

Students had the opportunity to design our new ΨGood ChanceΩ cards that have  the word RESPECT in large font and the words –Fair –

Safe –Friendly in small print. The winning design will become our new school reward for our golden lunch order and other prizes 

drawn out at assembly.  

HereΩs a few samples of the designs we are looking atΧthis will be a difficult process as we have some talented artists at Eastbourne!  

Skye Kennedy 

Student Wellbeing Coordinator 

 

PE News 

 
Eastbourne PS Cross Country 
EastbourneΩs annual cross country competition is being held next week on Friday 17th May. This event involves all the students in the 
school. As part of the sports and physical education program, all students are expected to complete their race with house points and 
a spot on the EPS District Cross Country team (Years 3-6 only) on offer. 
All students are welcome to wear their house colours to compete, otherwise normal school uniform is expected. Suitable running 
attire is important, so runners and flexible clothing is appropriate for this event.  
A notice with more detail will be sent home with event times and other information. 
Parents and family members are most welcome to come along to cheer the students on! 
Tennis Tournament 
Last term Matthew  won the Port Phillip District tennis tournament, involving most of the Southern Peninsula primary schools. In 
doing so, he won the right to play at the next level, which was a tournament held in week one of this term. He reported that the 
competition was very good, but he battled hard and enjoyed the experience. Congratulations Matt on a wonderful effort! 
wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ {ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ 
Leila from year 4 competed in the regional level swimming championships late last term. She had progressed through district, divi-
sion and then regional level, which is one step away from competing for a spot at state level. Although Leila didnΩt qualify for the 
next level, her efforts and achievements have been enormous. Congratulations Leila on your fine achievements! 
Parent helpers 
Parent helpers wanted to help train our teams for the Winter Lightning Premiership, which is being held in the last week of this term 
(June 26). If you can knowledgeable in any of the following sports, you can help- tennis, table tennis, netball, football, soccer and tee 
ball. 
If you can help see Mr Hornsby or contact any of the Year 5 and 6 teachers. 
YŀǊŀǘŜ 
Even though it is outside of school, a special mention to the Eastbourne students who are members of the Peninsula Karate club. 
They recently competed in the Australian Karate championships and did extraordinarily well. The results in their respective             
categories were as follows: Michayla  O 3rd, Baden P 3rd, Isabella  B 1st and 2nd, and Hailey  B 3rd. Congratulations! 
Thanks very much. 
 

Dean Hornsby       Sport and PE Coordinator  
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May  
10th - Blair S 
12th - Bella H 
15th - Lewcas G 
  Chloe H 
16th - Zoe G 
  Rachael M 
17th - Kayleb V 
  Theodore P 
   Baylin M 
19th - Mason H 
  Annika R 
20th - Logan L 
  Dre B 
21st - River I 
 Stephanie B 
22nd - Aaleaya N 
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! ōƛƎ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ  

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƴƻǳǊ ƻŦ  

ōŜƛƴƎ ƴŀƳŜŘ Student of the WeekΦ 
  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭΦ 

LƳƻƎŜƴ I 

9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ { 

½ŀȅŘƻƴ [ 

¢ŀȅƭƻǊ ¸ 

!Ƴŀƴƛ . 

aŀƭŀƪŀƛ / 

{ƘŀǊƴƛ C 

WŀƳƛŜǎƻƴ { 

.ŀȅƭŜƴ C 

.ƛƭƭȅ 5 

wƛǾŜǊ L 

LǎŀōŜƭƭŀ I 

{ŎŀǊƭŜǧ ! 

[ƻƪƛ ² 

·ŀƴǘƘŜ . 

LȊŀōŜƭƭŜ { 

aŀŘŘƛ 5 

¢ƛƭƭȅ 5 

{ǘŀǊ 9 

!ǎƘǘƻƴ C 

!Ǌƛŀ { 

WŜǎǎŜ I 

IŀǊƳƻƴȅ a 

!ƭŜȄ a 

YƻōŜ . 

 

 

 

 


